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 September 11, 2014 

 

The Honorable Gregory Price, Attorney Examiner 

The Honorable Mandy Willey Chiles, Attorney Examiner 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

Legal Department 

180 East Broad Street, 12th Floor 

Columbus, OH  43215-3793 

 

Re: In re Ohio Edison Company, The 

Cleveland Electric Illuminating 

Company, and The Toledo Edison 

Company, Case No. 12-2976-EL-RDR 

Dear Examiners Price and Chiles: 

 Pursuant to Commission Order in Case No. 12-1230-EL-SSO1, Ohio Edison 

Company, The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company, and The Toledo Edison 

Company (the Companies) have filed the Advanced Meter Infrastructure/Modern Grid 

Rider (Rider AMI) report that the Companies are required to file in February of each 

year.  The Staff of the Public Utilities Commission (Staff) has reviewed the 2013 report 

and believes the Companies have satisfied their annual filing requirement for the year 

2013 and that no changes to the report are needed. 

However, Staff recommends that the Commission should order the Company to 

file these annual reports in a separate case record with its own docket number, distinct 

from filings related to revisions of tariff pages.  This will allow Staff to more easily 

identify the filing of the report so that Staff can review the report more efficiently.  It will 

also prevent the annual report from getting confused with other documents and issues in 

the case record and thus enable intervenors and interested parties to locate the report 

                                                        

1   In the Matter of the Ohio Edison Company, The Cleveland Electric Illuminating 

Company, and the Toledo Edison Company for Authority to Provide for a Standard 

Service Offer Pursuant to Section 4928.143, Revised Code, in the Form of an Electric 

Security Plan, Case No. 12-1230-EL-SSO (Opinion and Order at 44) (Jul. 18, 2012).  



 

more easily and to more easily address the issues presented in the annual reports as 

opposed to the issues presented in other documents in the case record.  

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Katie L. Johnson 

Katie L. Johnson 

Assistant Attorney General 

Public Utilities Section 

180 E. Broad St., 6th Floor 

Columbus, OH  43215-3793 

614.466.4397 (telephone) 

614.644.8764 (fax) 

katie.johnson@puc.state.oh.us 
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